
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia demands
report on investigation into attempted murder of teenager in Kaluga
region

 

  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation Alexander Bastrykin
ordered the head of the Kaluga Regional Investigative Department of the Investigative Committee of
Russia I.A.Litvinov to report on the investigation into the criminal case of attempted murder of
16-year-old resident of Yermolino, Borovsk district (Part 3 of Article 30, Part 1 of Article 105 of
the Criminal Code).

According to investigators, a 20-year-old foreign national stabbed a 16-year-old boy at a public
transport stop in the centre of Ermolino in the evening of 16 December 2021 during a conflict. The
young man was taken to hospital. The suspect has been detained and investigators have motioned the
court to choose custody as a preventive measure for the suspect.

As part of a criminal investigation, investigators from the Investigative Committee have questioned
all participants in the conflict, the necessary expertise has been appointed, and investigative
measures are being taken to establish the circumstances of the incident.
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The investigation will be supervised by the Central Office of the Investigative Committee.

18 December 2021
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